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	Comments


Calpine supports the passage of PRR830, Reactive Power Capability Requirement.  Since the ERCOT Board’s passage of PRR493, Induction Generator Exemption, in March of 2004, the pathway to compliance with the Protocols requirements for Voltage Support Service (VSS) has been clear and the “burden” of supporting reliability through VSS on the part of induction Wind-powered Generation Resources (WGRs) has been no more onerous than that faced by other generating Resources in the system.  
At the June 2003 meeting of the WMS, when that subcommittee took up the proposed Reactive Standards to replace the Interim Reactive and Voltage Standards, a motion to approve the Standards was amended to include the provision for WGRs who could not meet the installed capacity requirements (Application section) to make a contribution to be credited to Transmission Cost of Service (TCOS) of the respective Transmission and/or Distribution Service Provider (TDSP).

[5/21/03 WMS Meeting Minutes]

“Xxxxx also proposed additional language in the third bullet in the “Application” Section under the “Generator and QSE Requirements” Section (“A renewable generator may elect to make a contribution to be credited to TCOS, at a standard approved rate per MW of generator capability, in lieu of meeting the Installed Capability Requirements contained herein.”).  A motion was made by Xxxxx and seconded by Xxxxx to approve the additional language above to be inserted into the “Application” Section under the “Generator and QSE Requirements”.  The motion was approved with 2 abstentions.”  

PRR493 provided clarification on the mechanics of how that contribution would be made.  Contrary to ERCOT’s comment in PRR830, the pathway to compliance has been in place for some time, and the requirement for generating Resources to provide voltage support as a standard requirement of interconnection predates the current market design.
Comments filed by others in this matter assert that ERCOT should conduct a study showing the need for WGRs to spend dollars to provide the required VSS capability and also claiming that there has been no showing that reliability events would justify costly retrofits.  This stance would require that the system would always be in a state of “catching up” to system events and system growth.  It also fails to recognize that fairness dictates that all Resources support reliability, not just those conventional technology Resources who customarily abide by the Protocols and Operating Guides out of a sense of obligation.  Calpine believes that if standards are established that clearly provide what each Resource’s Obligation is upon interconnection, then the system’s increasing need for dynamic and static reactive sources can be efficiently managed through the TDSPs’ expansion of reactive devices.  Those standards exist in the form of the Protocols and the Standard Generation Interconnection Agreement (SGIA).
PRR830 provides a clear route for establishing system reactive adequacy in the future and it also illuminates the existing path to compliance that has existed for quite some time.
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None.
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